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This Acadian family from Bathurst N.B. was and still is a part of the life of St. Raphael’s Old Catholic Church 

and Bishop LaPlante. All of the 5 brothers have lived at St. Raphael’s Old Catholic Church at one time or an-
other. The First arrival was Patrick,   Only 15 years old he arrived on 18 April 1978 at the door of St. Raphael’s 

Old Catholic Church unknown to Fr. LaPlante. He died because of a car accident at the age of 17 (see the fol-

lowing pages for the story). His brother Victor came in May 1979 and stayed until 1984.  He then returned to 
New Brunswick, where he married (Bishop LaPlante officiated at the wedding) and has a 17 year old Daughter.  

His brother Jean stayed at the Church between 1994 and 1995, and is an active member; he serves at the Altar 
and assists in many different ways. Victor came for a visit this past week, and together they assisted at Holy 

Mass. For more than 30 years the family has been a part of St. Raphael’s Old Catholic Church. 

      

After Holy Mass greeting the members and visitors; left picture: clockwise starting lower left:  Mr. Jean Doucet, 

Mr. Victor Doucet, Fr. Jürgen Schmode, Bishop Gérard LaPlante, Mrs. Helen Cameron, Mrs. Rose Muirhead. 

Left Picture: Mr. Jean Doucet (left) with Mr. Victor Doucet (right) 

Top left picture: left to right: Fr. Gordon Hangerud, Mr. Victor Doucet, Bishop Gérard LaPlante, Mr. Jean 
Doucet; inside the vestry before Holy Mass; top right picture: During Holy Mass: Bishop Gérard LaPlante assisted 

by Mr. Jean and Victor Doucet on February 24, 2008 
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Above left:  

Bishop Gérard LaPlante with the Doucet brothers 

inside St. Raphael’s Old Catholic Church in 1980: 

left to right: Wilfred, Michel, and Victor Doucet 

Above right:  

At the ordination of Fr. Pat Stewart to the Priesthood, 

3 April 1980, left to right: The Rev. Fr. Jim Roberts, 

Roman Catholic Priest of the diocese of Vancouver, 

Bishop Gérard LaPlante, Fr. Pat Stewart, Mr. Victor 

Doucet, server 
Below left:  

Bishop Gérard LaPlante in Bathurst, New Brunswick 
at the committal of Mr. Patrick Doucet; next to him 

the Rev. Fr. David Boudreau, O.F.M., Roman Catholic 
Priest of  the diocese of Bathurst, New Brunswick 

Below right:  

Fr. Gordon Hangerud and Mr. Jean 
Doucet in the garden of St. Raphael’s    

December 1994 



The Doucet Family from Bathurst, New Brunswick 

This Acadian family from Bathurst N.B. was and still is a part of the life of St. 

Raphael’s Old Catholic Church and Bishop LaPlante. All of the 5 brothers have 

lived at St. Raphael’s Old Catholic Church at one time or another.  

The First arrival was Patrick.  Only 15 years old he arrived on 18 April 1978 at 

the door of St. Raphael’s Old Catholic Church unknown to Fr. LaPlante.  After 

reading in “Sante + Force” (Publisher Mr. Ben Weider) about Father LaPlante, 

Patrick came to St. Raphael’s Old Catholic Church for help.  Lodging and a job 

were found for him by Bishop LaPlante.  Tragically a car accident on 5 Septem-

ber 1980 and negligence from Vancouver General Hospital resulted in his death 

at the age of 17 years.  A Requiem Mass was celebrated by Bishop LaPlante. The 

Church, members, and friends, helped financially for his remains to be trans-

ported via Air Canada to Bathurst for Burial, where Bishop Gérard LaPlante con-

celebrated at his Requiem Mass at Our Lady of the Rosary Roman Catholic 

Church in Bathurst, New Brunswick. 

Bishop LaPlante and the Doucet family have maintained regular contacts since 

1980 by letters, phone calls, and visits to the Church.  Bishop LaPlante visits the 

family yearly when going to the Gaspe Coast.  One of the brothers, Mr. Jean 

Doucet, attends St. Raphael’s Old Catholic Church; he lives in New Westminster 

and studies to be a future deacon.  

Mr. Patrick Doucet  

1963 - 1980 

Rest in Peace 


